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Juan Rodriguez

From: Roskruge Parents <roskrugek8bilingualedmagnet@gmail.com> 
Sent: Saturday, July 6, 2019 9:11 PM 
To: adelitagrijalva@gmail.com <adelitagrijalva@gmail.com>; ms.sedgwick@gmail.com <ms.sedgwick@gmail.com>; 
markstegeman@gmail.com <markstegeman@gmail.com>; leila.counts@tusd1.org <leila.counts@tusd1.org>; 
kristel.foster@tusd1.org <kristel.foster@tusd1.org>; wdh@umd.edu <wdh@umd.edu> 
Subject: Parents' Request to Retain Roskruge's K‐8 Bilingual Magnet School Status and its K‐5 Neighborhood Boundaries 
  
Governing Board Members, Special Master Hawley, and Unitary Status Plan Implementation Committee:   
 
We are a group of parents who have attempted to stay informed about the school our children attend: Roskruge 
K-8 Bilingual Education Magnet School. Information about the changes being made to the bilingual/dual 
language program, our school's magnet status, and our school's boundaries did not occur until the Roskruge 
PTA asked for a meeting in January 2019. Then we were bombarded with meetings that dealt with each issue 
separately (the dual language program, neighborhood boundaries, and magnet status). We heard the same 
information repeated at each Roskruge meeting by the TUSD attorney who facilitated the meetings and the 
various administrators who assisted him, although these individuals insisted that the issues were distinct.  
 
Some of us attended the Boundary Committee meetings and were so happy to see that the majority of its 
members voted against removing the K-5 boundaries from Roskruge. Will their work and vote go ignored?  
 
The information that was presented throughout all of the meetings was confusing and frustrating. Sometimes the 
individuals providing the information contradicted each other, which added more confusion.   
 
Many of us have been treated with lack of respect and dignity because of our opposition to what is being 
recommended by the Administration. We have also seen others treated very poorly and disparaging remarks 
about individuals by the facilitator have been made once these individuals are not present. We all know this is 
unprofessional and its sends a message about how those who disagree with TUSD's position will be treated if 
they speak up. There were times that children/students were in attendance at these meetings.  We are 
disappointed in the way that the issues involving OUR school have been handled. Our input was never valued 
(it was put down.) Some of us believe that teachers have been pitted against one another as well as against 
parents and even against students based on their lack of Spanish proficiency.  The entire process has been 
divisive and it has weakened the school. 
 
On our behalf, the attached letter requests that the Governing Board retain Roskruge as a magnet school and 
that the Roskruge K-5 neighborhood boundaries be retained as they exist.   
 
Clear, honest, and dignified communication is needed at Roskruge and parents need to be engaged in the 
decisions impacting their children from the beginning and not after a consultant and a few administrators make 
all of the decisions. 
 
As interested and engaged parents we hope that you will give our voice serious consideration. It has not been 
heard elsewhere in the District.  
 
Sincerely,  
 
Roskruge K-8 Bilingual Magnet School Parents  
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